
Spring 2003 

      Friends of Lake Glenville 

Renew your Membership now to 
continue to receive the FLG 
newsletter.  Expired member-
ships will not receive future 
mailings. 
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Glenville CDC 

www.friendsoflakeglenville.com 
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The Road Over the Dam is Returning! 

Top:  September 2nd 2002 photograph by Keith Dixon showing most of 
the old road over the dam gone. 
Bottom:  Photograph March 8th 2003 by The Editor showing reconstruc-
tion of the road over the dam.  More photos inside on page 9. 

Coming Soon... 
Lake Clean Up 2003 

The now annual clean up of Lake Glenville spon-
sored by the Friends of Lake Glenville will be Sat-
urday June 14 2003.  Join your friends and 
neighbors and help keep our lake pristine.  Full de-
tails on page 3 and the FLG web site. 

A freak snow storm on March 30th left 4-6 inches 
of snow around the lake and closed schools. 
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
Carol Adams, FLG President 

Old man winter tightened his grip on the lake and surrounding communities throughout January and February.  Along with 
several snowfalls, including two in April, temperatures plunged during one episode to 0 degrees and even below -4 degrees 
at some areas around the lake. Nevertheless the wintry grip usually loosened after several days to make way for sunshine.  
Now with mild temperatures in the 60’s and 70’s and rising lake levels, we know spring is just beyond the clouds! 
 
Friends of Lake Glenville committees and chairs have been accomplishing projects over the winter, planning and preparing 
for our members return to the lake and the 2003 Season.  Treasurer Joanne Lindquist mailed 2003 dues letters in early Feb-
ruary explaining that our fiscal year is now January 1st to December 31st….. a much more sensible way to keep our records 
and for members to know when dues are due.  Also, all dues and sponsorship levels were raised slightly by the Board.  When 
you pay your dues and/or sponsorship, please remind yourself to encourage a non-member Lake Glenville neighbor or friend 
to join as well.  Our membership increased approximately 10% in 2002 but still short of our Double-the-Membership goal. 
 
Deedee Rietze and her social committee are finalizing the dates and locations for the FLG breakfasts. The first one of the 
season is scheduled for Saturday, May 31st, and these Saturday morning events will continue each month through Septem-
ber.  Deedee promises more information soon about the Sundowner, which is scheduled for July 12. 
 
When you ride through Glenville on Highway 107, you will notice a great improvement to the post office roadside garden.  
Gale Crawford and Keith Dixon teamed up to get the area cleared and planted with low maintenance but attractive shrubs.  
Friends of Lake Glenville signage will identify our organization as the contributor and serve as a welcoming greeting.    
 
Secretary Helen Cook is working with me to update our archives and organization records.  The history and documents held 
in volumes since the group was founded are an important aspect of any organization for historical perspective.   In addition 
Helen has assumed the FLG public relations function to enhance our image and increase community awareness.   
 
Chair David Leach, co-chair Lynn Leach, and their committee have set June 14th  for the spring lake clean up…scheduled 
earlier this year as requested by our participating members.  Not only does this activity help to fulfill our organization’s mis-
sion as good stewards for the lake, it can be a wonderful family activity, so please plan to gather your “man power” and join 
the lake clean-up crew.  Detailed directions and instructions will follow as we approach the date. 
 
Our lake representatives of the Tuckesegee Relicensing Stakeholders Team are entering the third year of monthly meetings 
working with Duke Power officials, state, county and federal agencies, and recreational advocate groups to reach agreement 
on the 50-year management plan for the lake and river basin.  Besides monthly meetings several members of our lake group 
are assigned to technical leadership teams that discuss and settle issues such as shoreline habitat guidelines, shoreline man-
agement and recreation use and needs. Stakeholder team members Phil Fowler, and Helen Cook have traveled monthly 
from Florida and Doug Odell from Tennessee to avoid missing any of these important meetings.  Jackie Cochran even 
managed to keep her attendance record perfect last year despite a broken foot.  I have traveled from Atlanta during the winter 
months to keep my perfect record of attendance at these meetings.  In addition to attending the Tuckasegee meetings, each 
month Doug Odell has attended  two other stakeholder groups, Nantahala and Tapoca, as an observer to better understand 
the process and how to apply that knowledge to the negotiations in which we are involved. 
 
Areas now in final negotiations for the lake and the river basin include issues such as lake levels, recreational releases, wet-
lands designations, recreational improvements, shoreline management and protection.  Although we are aware that any of 
our negotiations can result in either a win, lose or draw, we are prepared to use every resource available to achieve the result 
that is best for the lake and the community at large.  Any of the stakeholder team members can provide you with more de-
tails, and the team will present briefs at our monthly breakfasts. 
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Lake Cleanup 2003 & Boating Safety 
David Leach 

Hello Everyone!  Hope you have all had a wonderful few 
months off the water, those of you who do not use the lake year-
round.  Let’s get you up to speed on activities and issues for 
2003 in the Boating Safety and Recreation department: 
 
Lake Clean-Up 
 
Mark your calendars for Saturday, June 14 from 9:00 a.m. to 
1:00 p.m.  Let’s do even better than last year.  The details are on 
the website at www.friendsoflakeglenville.com.  There will be a 
presentation and handout at the FLG breakfast on May 31st at 
The Market Basket in Cashiers.  Do come to the breakfast so we 
can be sure everyone is on the same page.  On the day, please 
bring along all your guests and friends and remember: you do 
not have to be a member of FLG to participate.  We all use the 
lake, regardless of membership so let’s all turn out and help 
keep our lake the most pristine in the whole United States.  We 
will be serving a free lunch from 1:30-3:30 pm to all those who 
participate in the clean-up, at the Pavilion at Buck Knob Land-
ing (many thanks to Tom Turner for the use of the Pavilion and 
to Jackie Wertymer and Ann Killilea for arranging lunch.).  
Please come by and socialize.  We need to have a count of those 
who will be coming by so if you intend to do so, please call me 
on 828-743-1825 or 770-475-2155 or email me at 
leachga@earthlink.net.  Let me have your name and how many 
people will be coming for lunch.  Only those who participate, 
please!  I will also pass round a sign-up sheet at the breakfast on 
the 31st.      
 
Fireworks on July 4th 
 
I know we all enjoyed the fireworks display last July 4th im-
mensely.  Tom Turner is once again loaning his barge for the 
event (many thanks, Tom.)  We are working with Stuart Hall, 
who was in charge of setting off the fireworks last year, to see if 
FLG will participate as the major sponsor this year.  We need to 
find a licensed pyrotechnics expert who can set off the fireworks 
so if anyone knows of such a person, please call me a.s.a.p.  
Current plans are as follows: Boats will assemble on July 4th at 
7:45 p.m. between Buck Knob Island and Buck Knob Landing.  
At 8:15 p.m. we will proceed up the lake towards the dam be-
hind the barge, around the small island, and back around Buck 
Knob Island to the firework station off the Marina.  The event 
will begin at around 9:15 p.m. and end at around 10:00 p.m.  
Stay tuned for more details later.   Rainout date will be Saturday, 
July 5th.   
 
Boating Safety Courses 
 
Boating safety courses are held at the Cullowhee or Sylva Fire 
Departments and are taught by the Officers of the North Caro-
lina Wildlife Resources Commission. The course currently 
posted on their web site for this year are is June 10th 9:00 a.m. 
to 3:30 p.m. at the Jackson County Rescue Squad Building in 

Sylva, behind the Old Court House.  Others may be posted dur-
ing the summer.  Check at their website www.ncwildlife.org, 
select Boating/Waterways, then Safety at the top, then type in 
Jackson County.  We are also looking into holding a course in 
Cashiers or Glenville during the summer and will advise you of 
this via the website or at the breakfasts.   
 
I encourage you to have anyone who wishes to operate a Per-
sonal Water Craft  (PWC i.e. Jet Ski) to attend this course, 
which is an approved boating safety course as defined below.  
Under current North Carolina law, no one under the age of 
12 may operate a PWC.  Those between 12 and 16 may do so 
only if they are accompanied by a person 18 or older OR 
have a Boater Safety Certification Card issued by the Wild-
life Resources Commission OR proof of other satisfactory 
completion of an approved boating safety education course 
and have ID showing proof of age.  Those over 16 may operate 
a PWC without such a course or proof of age.   
 
Lake Signage 
 
I believe all the Danger and No Wake signs are in place on the 
lake.  Please let me or any FLG Board member know if a sign is 
ever removed or damaged.  We will advise Wildlife who will 
replace it.   
 
The FLG Board has been seeking to have signage erected at the 
two public boat ramps on Pinecreek Road that would provide 
much more information to the boating public.  These signs 
would be three-sided, one side each for Wildlife, Duke Power 
and FLG.  The FLG side would contain information/leaflets on 
boating safety regulations, the newsletter, boating courses and 
other information for the general public.  We will keep you in-
formed of our progress in getting this signage installed. 
 
Meeting with Sheriff Ashe 
 
Carol Adams and I had a very good meeting with newly elected 
Sheriff Ashe on April 22nd to introduce our organization to him 
and discuss areas of mutual interest such as lake and shoreline 
law enforcement.  We will inform you of the details of this 
meeting at the May 31st breakfast.   

————————————————————— 
We look forward to another year of safe activities on our beauti-
ful lake.  Let’s all try and get more members to join FLG.  The 
more members we have the greater the chance of maintaining 
our unspoiled environment. 

————————————————————— 
[Editor’s note:  A new federal boating rule requires ALL chil-
dren 12 years of age or younger to wear a Coast Guard ap-
proved personal flotation device (PFD) whenever a boat is 
under way.  NC Wildlife will be enforcing this rule as well as 
all other Coast Guard and North Carolina boating laws.] 
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The Technical Leadership Teams (TLT’s) that have conducted the technical studies and the negotiating meetings, The 
Tuckasegee Stakeholders, were supposed to have their work completed by this past December. Three of the key stud-
ies were not completed as planned, so the negotiations were delayed. To recapture the fixed end point schedule, the 
Stakeholders have been meeting twice a month since December. The preliminary results of the last study to be com-
pleted were received last week. Negotiations are targeted to be completed in May 2003.  
 
When the detail work is completed in May, the information will be put into smooth form for review. Final review and 
agreement is targeted for September 2003.  The License Application is being drafted and must be submitted to the Fed-
eral Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) by July 2003. FERC will then review the application and hold Public Com-
ment Sessions. The current license expires in July 2006. 
 
Work has been completed for several of the studies such as Cultural, Aesthetics and Communications. The larger and 
more difficult areas are Water Flows, Water Usage, Recreation Needs, and Wildlife Habitat Protection (primarily aquatic 
habitat).  
 
CAUTION:   Negotiations are still in progress.  Details of the topics discussed here can change until a consensus 
agreement is signed.  However, it is important that you are aware of the types of items are being negotiated and have 
an idea how the negotiations are progressing. The details can change until September. 
 
Lake levels and Water Flows 
 
One of our main concerns is maintaining acceptable lake levels. Lake level is dependent on amount of inflow, retention 
time, and outflows. Inflow is dependent on mother-nature and rainfall. Outflow is dependent on usage for power genera-
tion, downstream needs, aquatic habitat flows, and recreation. 
 
Lake levels on Lake Glenville, in the West Fork, are dependent on the East Fork operations and lake levels and the 
downstream needs. The East Fork has a large watershed that feeds relatively small lakes (Cedar, Bear and Wolf) and 
their respective generators.  Lake Glenville, a larger lake, has a relatively small watershed but has a very efficient 1200 
foot drop to the generator. The Tuckasegee Complex is operated to take advantage of the strengths of each of its parts. 
 
Consideration for the lake levels included protection of fish spawning during the spring “bring up” of the lake; the early 
summer maximum levels; the summer levels and generation needs; the late summer “dry” period and the fall “draw 
down” level. 
 
A tentative agreement for the target lake levels with an operational band of plus 1 foot and minus 2 feet has been 
reached. The figures shown are for the first day of each month. The numbers are relative where 100 = full pool  i.e.”spill 
level”.  October has been the most difficult level to establish because of being in the dry period and the start of fall 
“draw-down”. 
 
Jan       Feb       Mar       Apr       May      Jun       Jul        Aug       Spt        Oct        Nov       Dec 
   
Target  87         87         91         93         98         98         98         96         92         92         89         87 
Level 
 
Forty years of inflow and lake levels history is used in a hydro-model to determine the affects of proposed operations 
and water uses. Lake levels are only part of the story.  The key issues become the usage priorities, and the most diffi-
cult part is what happens in dry years and establishing a dry year protocol. When there is not enough water coming into 
the lake, who gets to use the water and how much water? As there is less and less water, how does the pain gets dis-
tributed. These issues are under discussion. 
 
Discussion is also continuing about the amount of water to be released for habitat improvement in the dam-to-
powerhouse by-pass and if water will be released for kayaking recreation in the by-pass.  
 

(Continued on page 8) 

DAM RELICENSING STATUS — Doug Odell 
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Join the Friends of Lake Glenville for 2003 

FRIENDS OF LAKE GLENVILLE 
2003 Membership Application 

Today’s date: __________ 
Name(s): ___________________________________________________________________ 
Lake address: _______________________      “Home” address: _______________________ 
  __________________________________       _____________________________________ 
  __________________________________       _____________________________________ 
  __________________________________       _____________________________________ 
Mail all newsletters and other correspondence to ___  lake address or  ___  home address (choose one only for whole year). 
Phone: _____________________________     Phone: _______________________________ 
Fax (lake): __________________________    Fax (home): ___________________________ 
Email at lake: _______________________     Email at home: _________________________ 
Lake 911 address if above is PO Box: ____________________________________________ 
Lake neighborhood name and/or general area: _____________________________________ 
 
Membership type:  Voting* $35 annually ___ 
                               Associate $35 annually ____ 
Sponsorships:  Bronze** ($100-$199) ___ 
                        Silver*** ($200-$299) ___ 
                        Gold**** ($300 and up) ___ 
                        Other ___  (contact FLG president) 
 
Please rank the following FLG programs and projects on a scale from 1 through 10 according to your 
level of interest (10=high interest; 1=low interest) 
 __  Membership recruitment                        __  Newsletter                                __  Legislative initiatives 
 __  Water/boating safety                                __  Re-licensing                              __  Fund raising 
 __  Lake/shoreline law enforcement             __  Water quality                           __  Social events 
 __  FLG activity groups (ie fishing, hiking, excursions, golf, tennis, boating, paddling, cards, etc.) 
 
I am interested in being on a committee ___yes ___no.  If yes, which committee(s)? _________________ 
Are you a registered voter in Jackson County North Carolina ___yes ___no 
Mail completed form and dues check to: 
     Friends of Lake Glenville 
     P.O. Box 493 
     Glenville NC 28736 
 
*Must be received one month prior to Annual Meeting (this year July 2 2003),  in order to vote at Annual Meeting August 2nd 
2003, per FLG By Laws. 

*  Active member(s) is/are property owners and/or registered voters within 
one mile of the lake or within Hamburg Township.   Associate members 
live outside this area but have an interest in the lake. 
**  Bronze Sponsorship includes: 
     1 Family membership, FLG decal, acknowledgment in future newsletter 
***  Silver Sponsorship includes: 
     1 Family membership, FLG decal, acknowledgment in future newsletter 
****  Gold Sponsorship includes: 
     1 Family membership, FLG decal, acknowledgment in future newsletter 
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Introducing The Newest 
FLG Board Member Robert Luck:  Realtor & Fisherman 

William “Robert” Luck alias “Billy Bob” grew up in Dallas Texas.  He and Gena, his wife of 25 years, moved to Waynes-
ville North Carolina in 1979 to own and operate an Interstate Battery franchise.  After selling that business and rising to 
the position of National Sales Manager for North American Communications, he tired of traveling, and he and his wife 
settled down in Cashiers in their current positions as Realtors for Coldwell Banker Carolina Mountains.  They and their 
two children Amber 19 and Adam 16 enjoy life off and on the lake.  Robert has his fishing boat docked on property they 
own at Cedar Point  Landings and uses it twelve months a year.  His outdoor interests include both camping and fishing, 
along with a love of our beautiful lake and an intense interest in keeping it as pure and natural as possible.  As a year-
round resident and the replacement for last year’s FLG President Jim Zoller, Robert brings continuity and a local contact 
to the Friends of Lake Glenville Board of Directors.  In his job as a realtor, he also has years of experience dealing with 
shoreline issues and knows many of the Duke Power people personally.  In his free time, he is an accomplished fisher-
man and a dedicated catch-and-release conservationalist.  He welcomes calls anytime, either about real estate, the lake, 
or simply for free fishing tips. 

 
“Whether rain, sleet, or threat of snow” your FLG water testing program continues through the winter. And, the volunteer testers 
can’t pick a nice sunny day because the water samples are due for delivery to UNCA the fourth Monday of every month. Water 
samples must be taken no more than 48 hours prior to that, so the “window” for testing is quite small. 
 
Thanks to local member volunteers Bill Linquist, Sam Lupas, and Sharon Wadsworth this year’s program has gone on schedule 
through the winter months, and the continuity and integrity of our reporting remains uninterrupted. 
 
Test sites range from fairly accessible (near bridge locations) to very remote sites such as Grassy Creek , an Upper Norton Creek 
tributary, which is one mile off US Hwy 64 through some heavy terrain. 
 
As chairman of this very important project, I am happy to report that the winter quality results remain excellent, in most cases better 
than prior year. However, we must always be on guard for some dramatic or catastrophic event and we must realize that year to year 
differences in rainfall can affect the statistics. One thing that seems evident is that our beautiful lake is presently not being adversely 
affected by its incoming sources. 
 
I must point out; however,  this is just the beginning of the equation. What “man” does to the lake after the streams fill it with pure 
water depends upon each and everyone one of us. 
 
By the spring issue of the newsletter we will have our first year to year comparisons. The data will not only compare our year to 
year results, but it will show how we rank with other North Carolina testing programs. This data will also be available on our web 
site at www.friendsoflakeglenville.com . 

FLG Stream Water Testing Program Continues...Despite The Winter... 
Keith Dixon, Chairman 
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Hopefully, the last wintry blast of cold and late snow has blown through the mountains and spring is bud-
ding forth with fresh profusion and open arms to welcome us all back very soon. 
 
Plans are well underway for fun get-togethers this season. We’ll be having our monthly “in 
season” breakfasts starting May 31st, so mark your calendar now. They are a great time to see friendly 
faces we’ve missed all winter. 
 
Lake Clean Up Day is scheduled for June 14th this year. The Leaches are making great improvements 
to what was already a fun filled day. Plan to join us. 
 
Dates to put on your calendar: 
            Breakfasts                 May 31st        Market Basket, Cashiers        8 a.m. 
                                                June 21st       Market Basket, Cashiers         8 a.m. 
                                                July 19th        The Landings at Trillium       9 a.m. 
                                                August 23rd  The Landings at Trillium       9 a.m. 
                                                Sept.  20th     The Landings at Trillium       9 a.m. 
 
            Lake Clean Up Day  June 14th 
 
            Sundowner                July 12th         TBA 
 
            Annual Meeting        August 2nd     Glenville CDC 
 
We are always looking for ways to improve our times together, so suggestions are 
very welcome.  
 
There’s a buzz of excitement building as we all start returning to our precious mountains. 
I’m looking forward to seeing everyone and I’m sure you are, too. 
 
                                                See ya’ soon. 

From the Social Side 
Deedee Rietze, Social Chairperson 

Letters to the Editor 
I keep re-reading Keith Dixon’s article [Sedimentation: Is it Lake 
Glenville Enemy #1] in the Fall issue of [the FLG newsletter] 
and can’t agree with it more. I have lived on the lake for the past 
five years in the Pine Creek area and can’t believe the erosion of 
the lake that I have witnessed.   
 
During the summer months it is nearly impossible to swim in the 
water because of the turbidity of the water caused by speeding 
boats, water skiing, and pulling of people on inner tubes.  These 
people have no respect for people in small boats, swimmers, 
docks or anything else that is in their way.  The skiers even jump 
over the many trees that have fallen into the water due to the ero-
sion.  I’ve seen that it is usually caused by the people on the lake 

(home owner or long term renters) not the ones that launch an 
occasional boat. 
 
With the growth going on in the area can’t something be done to 
preserve the lake before it gets away from us?  Could we estab-
lish no wake zones, reasonable lake levels, speed/skiing con-
trols?  I know that the preservation of Lake Glenville is the num-
ber one priority of the Friends of Lake Glenville.  Don’t you 
think it is time to take a more direct approach to our problem? 
Lake Glenville is too pristine to let it become another Lake 
Toxaway or Lake Okeechobee. 
 
Looking forward to your thoughts. 
Thank You, Ray Lawrence (by email January 22, 2003) 

Menu for Breakfast 
Saturday May 31st 

 
Eggs benedict 
French toast 
Western-style Scram- 
  bled eggs 
Bacon 
Sausage patties 
Potatoes 
Grits 
Fresh fruit 
Bagels and pastries 
Coffee and juice 
 
...and lots of good 
fellowship. 
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(Continued from page 4) 
Downstream Recreation 
 
The recreation water needs on the Tuckesegee main stem below the junction of the East and West Forks have been 
addressed by the rafting, kayaking and fishing interests.  These interests have agreed to the timing and volumes of wa-
ter to be released for their recreations activities. 
 
The timing for recreation releases does not match Dukes peak power needs, but Duke has worked with them and has 
established generation schedules to support their activities. The power generating schedules also support the negoti-
ated lake levels. 
 
Recreation Facilities and Needs 
 
The Recreation Needs study team has made their recommendations and these results are being negotiated.  The rec-
reation projects have been prioritized with initial cost estimates. A large percentage of the projects have been initially 
accepted. The projects for Lake Glenville include several key improvements: 
 
1.  Wildlife boat ramp areas.  Adding trash collection, restroom facilities, parking area paving and barrier-free fishing 
docks; 
 
2.  Picnic tables and parking with barrier-free trail to a bank fishing pier at the dam recreation area; 
 
3.  Boat accessible camping at Andrews Park; and 
 
4.  Reconfigure entrance to one of the Wildlife ramps 
 
Habitat Protection  
 
The Natural Resource Agencies have a strong interest in by-pass aquatic habitat improvement and shoreline habitat 
protection and improvement within the Duke Energy Project Boundary. The Project Boundary is the property between 
most of the private properties abutting the lake and the full pool level of the lake, that is from full pool to the famous 
3110 line which is 10 vertical feet above full pool.  
 
One of the TLT’s has established seven classifications of shoreline habitat. These classifications are for that area from 
full pool to the lower water line. The locations of these habitat types were mapped, with the Project Boundary also being 
shown on the map. The existing dock locations are indicated. The locations of sensitive vegetation areas – those that 
have had “wetlands” signs placed on them – are indicated.  These maps are part of the Shoreline Management Plan 
needed for relicensing. 
 
Another TLT used the identified shoreline classifications to establish Shoreline Restrictions for protecting the habitat in 
the Project Boundary area at and above full pool. The seven classifications were combined into 4 categories for describ-
ing and writing the Restrictions. These Restrictions are being discussed during the current negotiation meetings.  We 
should anticipate closer management of the Project Boundary. 
 
Shoreline Management Guidelines 
 
The existing Shoreline Management Rules are being updated to include and reflect the Shoreline Management Plan 
which is part of the Relicensing effort. The lake representatives to the Stakeholders have been meeting with Duke 
Power and reviewing the Shoreline Management Guidelines. There will be changes primarily in the management of the 
Project Boundary. The basic procedure for requesting a dock permit will be the same. It will be more formal and will 
probably include the use of a Users Agreement.  Duke is trying to have these Guidelines ready for use by July 1 of this 
year. 
 
 
[Editor’s Note:  For additional background information on relicensing, see prior newsletters on the FLG website.] 

Relicensing, continued — Doug Odell 
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Friends of Lake Glenville 
P.O. Box 493 

Glenville, NC 28736 

For the latest information about the Friends of Lake Glenville meetings, no-
tices, dam re-licensure, lake water level or condition, or any other lake re-
lated material or links, check www.friendsoflakeglenville.com 

    Friends of Lake Glenville Board of Directors 
 
Carol Adams President  743-1658            casolveit@yahoo.com 
Howard Austin VP    743-9494       hmaustin@mindspring.com 
Joanne Lindquist Treas.    743-1630  bill.lindquist@verizon.net 
Helen Cook               743-0733     helen@lodgingresources.com 
Keith Dixon               743-4166                    kkdnc@yahoo.com 
David Leach              743-1825                leachga@earthlink.net 
Robert Luck               507-7285      robert@coldwellbanker.com 
Doug Odell                743-5079                       dodell@juno.com 
Deedee Rietze            743-2473                  dmrietze8@msn.com 

Jackson County Administration 
401 Grindstaff Cove Road 
Sylva NC 28779 
828-586-4055, 828-586-7506 fax 
 
Kenneth Westmoreland, County Manager              586-7580 (w) 
Commissioners: 
Stacy Buchanan, Chairman                                     586-0488 (h) 
Roberta Crawford, Vice Chair; District 1               586-2607 (h) 
Brian T. McMahan, District 2                                 586-5451 (h) 
Joe Cowan, District 3                                              586-4328 (h) 
Edwin H. Madden, District 4                                  743-9664 (w) 
 
Jackson County government web site:  www.jacksonnc.org 
Jackson County general web site:  www.main.nc.us/jackson/ 

Other Important Local Telephone Numbers: 
 

Jackson County Sheriff-Cashiers:                            743-3333 
Jackson County Sherriff-Sylva                                586-4355 
Jackson County Rescue Squad-Cashiers                 743-3655 
 
Dale Mosteller, Lake Manager, Duke Power           369-4513 
John Wishon, Relicensing, Duke Power                  369-4604 
George Galleher, Manager, Lake Mgmt, Duke Power, 
     Charlotte NC                       704-382-5236, 800-777-3853 
 
Army Corps of Engineers                                 828-271-4856 
North Carolina Wildlife-Brent Hyatt                       293-3417 

 
Editor’s Note: 

 
 

How do you the members of the Friends of 
Lake Glenville feel about issues raised in this 
newsletter or about issues that may come up 
related to the lake or its environs?  Letters to 
the Editor or original articles on lake-related 
topics are always welcome, either by mail to 
PO Box 720560, Atlanta GA 30358-2560 or 
by email to hmaustin@mindspring.com.  The 
Editor reserves the right to edit material sub-
mitted for publication for clarity and brevity 
and to conform to the available space. 

Jackson County Board of Commissioners The 
Road 

Over the 
Dam- 

Then & 
Now 

_ _ _ _ 
 

 
Top:  The bridge is 
gone.  From Fall 2002 
article in the Crossroads 
Chronicle.  Reprinted by 
permission. 
 
Second from top:  
Taken March 8, 2003, 
most of the decking on 
the new bridge is in 
place. 
 
Second from bottom: 
Also taken March 8, 
the lake is still quite low, 
with the spillway visible 
as dry ground. 
The bridge has been 
replaced but the railing 
and decking are incom-
plete. 
 
Bottom:  Taken this 
month, the lake is up 
and the bridge on the 
way to completion. 
 
Lower three photos 
courtesy of the Editor, 
the middle two made 
from a boat loaned by 
Signal Ridge Marina 
while the Editor’s boat 
was still in storage. 
 
The road and dam work 
are said to be on track 
for the planned June 
2003 re-opening. 
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